St. Clair Community Health Coalition/ C.H.A.R.T. Minutes for July 26, 2017
Call to Order at 12:00 pm at St. Clair county Health Center, Osceola, MO by Jeanne Beas, Facilitator.
Those present: Jeanne Beas, Joy Cooper, Julie Grubb, Christy Mathews, Bree Smith, Nancy Stephan, Evie Taylor, Lenora Booker, Courtney Dixon, Sandy Dewitt, Ursula Fuller, Suzanne Nash, Rachel Rothmayer, Roni Ford, and Samantha Cline.

Minutes: accepted as written for April 26, 2017 with a Motion by Julie Grubb,

Second by Suzy Nash with all in favor.
Reports:
Rivers Crossing

Senior Center – no report
Bio-Terrorism Prevention/SASS/Epidemiology – Jeanne Beas

St. Clair EMA/LEPC cancelled meeting for July. Next meeting will be October 26 



at 7:00 pm at St. Clair County Health Center.

SW Coalition/ West District – Leadership meeting tomorrow. West Division will 



have a meeting scheduled as soon as needed. Skip with Freeman Hospital 



is working on an exercise for the coalition. Jeanne has written some injects 



for clinics and Jaci McReynolds and Jeanne have written injects for 



LPHAs. Most everyone will need to be part of the local Coalition and will 



be considered part of the SW Coalition through the local coalition. May 



attend any of the meetings. The old BERT coalition will be setting up a 



meeting for the Region D planners to make sense of the new contract 



deliverables.

Epidemiology – Mostly seeing enteric few and tick borne diseases.
Special Needs – Nancy McCloud wasn’t able to attend.
West Central Missouri Community Action Agency – Joy Cooper reported on back to 

school date for Appleton City is August 2nd and Osceola is August 11th. The 


electric program assistance is available for up to $300 until September 30.
Ellett Memorial Hospital - Julie Grubb is working on community education on advanced 


directives. They are also trying to get women’s health services.

August 5 Block Party is coming on August 5th from 8-12. %k run starts at 7:00 


am. Serving tacos this year instead of hot dogs.
Public Health – Nancy Stephan reported new ordinances for Septic and Food are on the 


website. 

Jeanne reported the site visit with Valerie went well.for MCH – Injury Prevention. 


Working on year end report to finish up the contract by 9/30/17. Website is 


current – www.scchcmo.net Resources are on the website and so are the 


ordinances. We will not be doing the MCH contract this next year.
Compass Health Wellness – Dr. Dains will be starting in Bates County as their new 


dentist.
WIC – Melissa Cone was unable to be at the meeting.
CMH Clinic/Hospital – no one at the meeting.
GVMH Clinic/Hospital – Sandy Dewitt gave out fliers on Dr. Kevon McCarty starting 

August 9th and there will be a meet and greet from 4-6 pm at the Osceola clinic.

Dr. Taney will be in every other Wednesday evening for OB. Dr. Bradshaw, 


Podiatrist and Dr. Myers for Urology are taking patients. Cardiac Rehab is going 


well and they are trying to get the cost down for people to use the equipment.

United Way 211 – unable to attend, but sent Jeanne pamphlets for the Health Fair.
On My Own, Inc. – not present
Unfinished Business:
May 2 Health Fair – Had approximately 107 people through the Fair of 18 booths. Jeanne 


thanked everyone for participating.
New Business:
Nancy Stephan reported that the Adult Day Care may be ready by the end of the year. All 


NAPS credits were sold and the application was accepted.
Other:
Jeanne passed around information on Poison Control. DHSS sent NACCHO information 


which was shared with those present. Jeanne shared calendar events of August 5th 


as the Block Party in Appleton City, August 21 as Solar Eclipse, September the 


senior center has an overview of CPR, October 17th is a Joplin summit on Opioid 


prevention, and October  18th Region D RHSOC.
Suzanne Nash from Hospice Compassus reported having 2 new RNs making a total of 9 


RNs and are expanding the area they cover. Palliative care will be the topic at the 

Chamber meeting luncheon on July 28th at 12:00.
Rachel Rothmayer, Warsaw Health and Rehabilitation reported on their facility.

Roni Ford reported Roscoe School is only in school 4 days per week. School starts 


August 8th. She is looking for resources for the 74 students that they have. 

Julie Grubb stated they are also having a pie contest that the doctors will be judging.

Bree Smith reported they have a new website. They are also hiring for a new part time RN and CAN. August 5th in Warsaw is their Poker Run.
Announcements: Next meeting will be October 25, 2017 at 12:00 noon at Ellett Memorial Hospital in Appleton City.
Adjourn
